July 3, 2003

Honorable Mayor and Members of Regular Meeting of
the Hermosa Beach City Council July 8, 2003

CONSIDERATION OF POTENTIAL BALLOT MEASURES FOR THE

NOVEMBER 2003 MUNICIPAL ELECTION.

Recommendation:

That the City Council review and consider each of the following items and determine
whether or not they will be placed on the ballot for consideration by the voters.

Background:

The following items have been set for discussion at this meeting for the City Council to
determine whether or not they will be included on the November ballot. The City
Council has already set a ballot measure to amend the Civil Service Ordinance to ask the
voters whether or not the city should establish a veterans preference program for city
employment.

Items to be included on the ballot will be placed on the agenda for the 7/22/03 meeting in
the appropriate form for your review and approval by resolution.

Items for Consideration:

1. Bike Path West of Strand wall from Redondo Beach City limit to Manhattan
Beach City limit where it would meet the existing separated bike path. This
would be an advisory measure.

2. Hermosa Beach Pier End House. This would be an advisory measure that would
ask the voters whether on not the City Council should consider the construction of
a building on the end of the pier.

These items would be in addition to the consideration of whether or not to ask the voters
to approve an increase in the business license tax and the transient occupancy tax, which

are included under the Public Hearing item on this agenda.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen R. Burrell
City Manager



